Cataline Elementary PAC Meeting Minutes
October 1st, 2014
Attendance: Jessica M, Monica D, Judy C, Mindy J, Nadine C, Kim BJ, Wendy R, Karla T, Tara S, Jenn B, Deborah G, Tanis S, Karla E, Bruce B, Robin D, Janea P, Tania L, Courtney J, John S 

Call Meeting to Order at 6:00pm

Adoption of previous minutes
1st Nadine
2ndJenn 
Motion carried

Additions to Current Agenda

· to allot money to the grade six year end celebrations

· discuss the possibility of the Aviva Community Fund for 2015/2016

Adoption of Current Agenda
1st Jenn
2nd Mindy
Motion carried

Chairperson’s Report – Kim
· Correspondence ~ a Thank You card from Mrs. Getz for the ceramic bowl for          retirement present from PAC  ~ a request from Mr. Dickens for possible funds from the PAC for his archery club (new targets and arrows)

Principal/Vice Principal’s Report ~ John
· The school has jumped right into the school year despite the two week delay
· The school’s budget has been delayed due to the strike, possibly getting money in November.  The general budget has decreased slightly as enrollment has also decreased.

· Very happy with new and returning staff. Great students and great staff.
· There has been a request from the Teachers for more money for books.

· Few more students than last year require extra support.

· The District lost about 90 students. Some moved out of town and some transferred to private schools.
· Lots of supervision in the morning.  Staff at both parking lots to monitor.  Changed the order of a few buses so a little confusion.
· With the user fees we might be charged for a janitor’s fee for our Craft Fair. If John or Hattie are there at all times, might be a way around the user fee with the liability issues.
· The weekly newsletter should be coming out on Friday.  A bit busy in the office with the new secretary getting to know our routines.

Teacher’s Representative ~ Tanis Stewart
· Busy working on classroom routines and teacher’s schedules

· To help your child at home: continue to support and read with your kids

· Teacher’s signed a six year contract

· Thank you to parents for the support
Treasurer’s Report ~ Mindy ~ see attachment
· Gaming grant still in progress
· Can use the Gaming Grant for Archery if we choose
· A HUGE Thank you to Jessica M. for getting the Glendale PAC money sorted out for us.  We received $1144.74.
Old Business
· Jenn ordered 3 Smart Boards.  Might have to look into buying another projector.  We originally bought a Smart Board for a classroom that already had a projector in it.  The teacher in that room as expressed that she would not utilize a Smart Board much.  If we buy another projector then we could add the Smart Board package to another room.

· The four walkie talkies were purchased for the noon hour supervisors and they work very well.  They are very happy with them.
· Mr. S will let the teachers know that we also purchased a new sound system that may be used for performances or assemblies.

· Balanced Calendar’s year end celebration (PAC gave them $150) were used by two field trips to pay for the busses.

· Swimming costs~ PAC agreed last year to pay for the bus costs for the whole school for their monthly swims.

New Business
· Nadine maintains our Weebly website and has agreed to maintain it.

· Last year the school borrowed the popcorn machine from Corwin’s church.  Very handy to have on Movie nights or classroom fundraisers.  Looking at maybe purchasing one.

Motion: Jenn to investigate the costs of a popcorn machines.  

1st  Karla

2nd Jenn

Motion carried
· Bike rodeo ~ tabled to Spring

· Babysitting ~ Jenn has booked two students from Mrs. Sandburg’s class for now.  In the past we cover costs to sponsor students in the Babysitting course and in return they offer their services to babysit during PAC meetings.  Now that we lost our Grade 7’s, the age has become an issue. Jenn has talked to Suzanne from the Rec Program and has agreed that as long as a student is turning 12, then can take the Babysitting Course.  

· Volunteers~ we got nine forms back from our Welcome back dinner.  The volunteer form will go out in the next newsletter.  It will also be put in the newsletter that a criminal record check must be done to volunteer and it can now be done online and it is no cost.

Motion: To spend up to $25 for Popsicle Party for the class that returns the most volunteer forms.

1st  Courtney

2nd  Mindy

Motion carried
· Committees for Fundraising ~ tabled until next meeting

· Craft Fair ~ Allison has stepped down as her child no longer attends Cataline.  Kim will take on the Craft Fair.  Nadine will do raffle tickets once again and Monica S has agreed to make posters.   Only 8 tables available for November 22-23rd.  Looking into possible user fee for the weekend.  Possibility of charging admission to the Craft Fair to make up the costs of user fees.
· Student Planning Council ~ a committee that meets once a year with Administration for about half and hour.  Review the school’s literacy plan, school budget/plan, and academic plan with results/trends after testing is complete.  Karla T, Karla E. and Deb G have agreed to sit on this committee.
· Gaming Grant ~ still pending.  A backlog is to be expected as a result of the Teacher’s Strike.  We receive $20 per student enrolled at Cataline.

· Year Books ~ tabled until next meeting

· Movie nights ~ tabled until next meeting
Committee Reports
· Fundraising ~ Helki ~ no report
· Craft Fair  ~ Kim ~ see ‘New Business’
· Food Friday  ~ Janea P. has volunteered along with help from Monica D and Judy 
· Fruit and Veggie ~ Jenn ~ no start date.  Milk is included in this once a month snack.  We can mix the two programs (Fruit and Veggie and Snack Program)
· Snack Program ~ Jenn  ~ 11 classes are included in this program.  Snack is provided about 2:00.  Very well received.  School has put aside extra funds for this program.
· DPAC ~ Tania ~ next meeting is October 29th.  Will ask about user fees.  Plus will express concern from parents about lack of communication on website about the Teacher’s Strike and school supplies.
Items for Next Meeting
· Aviva Community Fund

· Year Books

· Grade Six Year End Celebrations

· Craft Fair

· Movie Nights

· Yearly Budget

Names in Jar
· Deb G. was the winner and took home left over snack!
Next Meeting:  Wednesday, November 5th @ 6:00

Adjournment:  7:50
